

SPRING GROVE

PRIMARY SCHOOL

Newsletter 14

Friday 18th July 2025



As we approach the end of another academic year, I want to take this opportunity to congratulate all our pupils for their hard work, commitment, and achievements. This year, Spring Grove pupils have truly embodied our school values—embracing new challenges, showing resilience, and making the most of every opportunity.

Celebrating Enrichment and Experiences

Our children have approached all aspects of school life with enthusiasm and determination. This year has been packed with exciting learning experiences, both in and outside the classroom. Here are just a few of the highlights:

Educational Visits

- Windsor Castle
- Florence Nightingale Museum
- Woburn Safari Park
- Verulamium Museum
- Richmond Theatre
- Thames Young Mariners

- Sayers Croft
- Brentford Water and Steam Museum
- Dukes Meadow Tennis Club
- Neasden Temple

Visitors to School

- The History Man
- Turner's House
- Travelling Theatre Company
- Local Police Officers

Thank you to everyone who helped make these enriching opportunities possible!

Contd....

1

Sporting Achievements

We are very proud of the wide range of sporting • events our pupils have participated in this year, including:

- KS2 Primary Cross-Country Competition
- Year 5/6 Girls' Football Cluster Festival
- Year 5/6 3 x 3 Basketball (Congratulations to our winning team!)
- Netball, Tag Rugby, Hockey Quicksticks, Tri Golf, Kwik Cricket, and Tennis Festivals

Last week, we celebrated another wonderful Sports Day. Congratulations to Osterley House for taking the overall victory! Every child showed fantastic team spirit and behaviour, making the day a memorable one. Thank you to all parents and carers for your enthusiastic support; your involvement makes a real difference to the children.

A very special thank you to Miss Griffiths for organising her 31st Sports Day at Spring Grove—a truly incredible achievement. Thank you, Miss Griffiths, for your dedication and for creating so many • special memories for our school community over the years.

Congratulations to **Kian in Year 6** who participated in the Paris World Games in basketball. His team qualified for the play offs quarter finals and won medals and came third in the tournament for the

Under 13 category. This is such a fabulous achievement and we are so very proud of him.



Special Celebrations and Performances

- Nursery Graduation: Our Nursery children held a joyful and moving graduation, sharing their aspirations for the future and favourite memories. Thank you to all parents who attended and celebrated with us.
- Year 6 Performance: Year 6 pupils delighted us with their production of 'Porridge' for the school and their families. Their confidence, creativity, and teamwork shone through—well done, Year 6!

Fond Farewells

As the year ends, we say goodbye to some members of our Spring Grove family:

- Nursery Leavers: We wish our Nursery children moving on to new schools all the best as they begin their primary journeys.
- Pupils Moving Away: Good luck to all pupils and families relocating to new areas—you will always be part of the Spring Grove community.
- Year 6: To our Year 6 pupils, as you embark on your secondary school adventure, remember your time at Spring Grove with pride and confidence. We are so proud of you all.

We also say a heartfelt thank you and farewell to Miss Griffiths and Mr Malin, who are leaving Spring Grove this week. Their dedication, kindness, and professionalism have touched so many lives here. They will be greatly missed by pupils, staff, and families alike.

Thank you to every child, parent, carer, and member of staff for your continued support throughout the year. I am so proud to lead such a vibrant, caring, and inspiring school community.

Wishing you all a restful and enjoyable summer break.

Mrs Susan Colley and all the staff of Spring Grove

C8 Writing Competition

We are proud to share some exciting news from the C8 Writing Competition. Children from Years 2, 4, and 6 were invited to write a short story on the theme of friendship.

From Spring Grove, our very own **Sara Sahoo in Year 4** won 1st place with her wonderful story! Sara's writing impressed the judges with its creativity, warmth, and thoughtful message about the importance of being a good friend.

A huge well done to Sara for this fantastic achievement—and congratulations to all the Spring Grove pupils who took part. We are so proud of your imagination, effort, and enthusiasm!

Keep writing and keep shining!









C8 Bake Off



We're delighted to share some **sweet success** from the recent **C8 Baking Competition**, where children across **Key Stage Two** had the exciting opportunity to put on their aprons and show off their baking skills.

From Spring Grove, **Sarina Khan in Year 6** whisked her way to **1st place** with her delicious and beautifully presented bake! The judges were thoroughly impressed

with her light, fluffy sponge, fresh fruit and zesty flavours.

A big congratulations to Sarina for this brilliant achievement—and well done to all the talented bakers who took part. Your hard work and culinary flair made us all proud!

Bake on, Spring Grove!

